Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, State Coordinator
October 2017 Report

Meetings – Conferences - Conventions – 15
· Illinois State University Ag Ed Fall Advisory Committee Meeting, Normal

· Illinois FFA Center Calendar Meeting, Springfield

· ICAE Budget Committee Meeting, Conference Call

· 212 / 360 Conference, Teacher Professional Development, Decatur Conference Center

· Met with Dr. Josh Peters, Director of Curriculum and Instruction, Decatur Public Schools

· IAA Foundation / IL Farm Bureau Agriculture Teacher Grant Interviews, Conference Call

· IAVAT Legislative Sub-Committee Meeting, Conference Call

· Meeting with Dan Pentony regarding FY17 Projects, Champaign

· FCAE Staff Meeting, Kaskaskia College, Salem

· IACCAI Conference, Kaskaskia College, Salem and Centralia

· FCAE Conference Call

· Met with Jon Furr, Education Systems Center, Champaign

· National Assoc of Supervisors of Education (NASAE) Conference, Indianapolis

· National FFA Convention, Indianapolis

· ROE Leadership Meeting, Champaign

Office and Other Activities

· Prep for the October FCAE Staff Meeting and conference calls. 
· Completed several tasks related to the Ag Ed 499 graduate course.

· Completed several tasks related to ICAE and prep for ICAE budget conference calls.
· Completed several tasks related to ILCAE and prep for the ILCAE Annual Meeting.

· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
Miles Traveled - 816
Comments/Observations


The 212 / 360 student leadership conference was held in Decatur this month.  I went with 15 or so teachers on a tour of Tate and Lyle on that Friday afternoon.  It was eye opening to hear about their inability to fill entry level jobs even though the starting pay is very good.  It reinforces the need for Agricultural Education programs at high schools throughout Illinois to expose more students to the opportunities in the Food and Agriculture industries.  Since the 212 / 360 conference was held in Decatur, I took that opportunity to invite officials from Decatur Public Schools to attend to familiarize them with the FFA organization and Agricultural Education.  I was pleased to meet with Dr. Josh Peters, Director of Curriculum and Instruction at DPS, and it was great that he was able to attend a portion of the student leadership sessions.        
